WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

21 January 2019
R Climmer (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(P)
P Hemmings
(A)
J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
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R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(A)

E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (P) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllr. Dyer.
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Hemmings, Marriott and Kembery.

Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.     
45.01/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17 December 2018 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising:

The leases with the Greenfield Club and Early Years expire on the 31st March. It was decided a subcommittee would be formed comprising of the Chairman, Vice Chair and

Cllr. Brain. They will arrange an initial meeting to discuss further.  

A further FIT payment of £571.43 has been received in respect of the solar panels.

Following discussions regarding the safety fencing at Frenchay Village Hall, similar barriers can be bought for £33.50, a minimum order of 10. Members felt it would be worthwhile the Parish Council purchasing some barriers providing we have enough storage space. Clerk will check if we have the facility to store them.
Work to repair the wall at Frenchay Village Hall is due to start on the 25th February.

There is a small group of trees which are very close to the wall at Frenchay Village Hall and one is overhanging the outside area of the preschool. On the recent tree survey they were identified as 7 early mature Ash stems. It was agreed these should be completely removed to avoid them damaging the wall. Clerk will arrange.

The latest update on the bridle path at Moorend is that the planned arrangement couldn’t be done as once all the vegetation had been cut back, it was discovered that the wall is in too poor a condition. South Gloucestershire Council were arranging another meeting to try to think of other options. Clerk will continue to check the situation with South Gloucestershire Council. 
A letter detailing our concerns regarding the erosion of the bunding on Beckspool Road and the gas main, has been sent to Wales and West Utilities. Concern was also raised that improvements to the junction at the top of Frenchay Hill are being planned by South Gloucestershire Council but the Parish Council has not been consulted. 
Suez has been contacted regarding the issue of having a recycling bin at the Rec. We are currently waiting for a price. It was felt that due to the large amount of recyclable waste that is produced by the pavilions this should be considered.   
Our application for the signs for Winterbourne Sports Association has been acknowledged by South Gloucestershire Council and we now have to wait for them to email designs/sign location plan and likely costs.

We have received a quote to repair the path in the Recreation Field. It would be £3605 plus £1900 for timber edging or £2688 for concrete, plus vat. A repair has been made using some gravel which is currently working very well and has stopped the path being so muddy. Due to this it was felt that at present the total relaying of the path is unnecessary.
46.01/19 – Grant Applications

The following grants was recommended:
Winterbourne Down Village Carnival - £300

47.01/19 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
The locks on the removable bollards at Frenchay Church have been filled with glue meaning they can’t be unlocked. They will need to be cut off and replaced in the short term, but a long term solution to this problem is proving difficult. 
Bob Woodward, a longstanding Frenchay resident and the founder of the CLIC Charity has sadly passed away.

Following a meeting of Frenchay residents and South Gloucestershire Council Highways regarding the proposed double yellow lines on Beckspool Road, the 20mph consultation and the new chicanes, various concerns were raised which will be  discussed further at the next Full Council meeting.   
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
Cllr. Brain attended a meeting with the cricket club who has requested a defibrillator. This could potentially be placed outside of the new cricket pavilion and it would be available to the cricket, football and tennis club. They would like to know if the Parish Council would consider making a donation towards this. A grant is possibly available from the ECB and Cllr. Brain will investigate how much this would be and will discuss further at the next meeting.    
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down – Nothing to report
Hambrook/Whiteshill
South Gloucestershire Council has advised they have still not been able to draw up plans to resurface the car park on Whiteshill Common due to other work commitments.

The new junction layout by what was the Crown Inn in Hambrook has been completed.

It was noted that the new bench which was recently installed on Whiteshill Common in memory of a resident has been done to high standard.
The Greenfield Centre
The Council Room and Room1 have both been repainted.

It was agreed to update the light switches in the hall by the Council Room as they can be difficult to turn off. 
48.01/18 – A.O.B
None.
Meeting concluded 8.16pm.  
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